COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

July 24, 2003, 7 PM

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Bavarian Village, Bromley, Gardens of Oakleigh, Kimbrough Green, Oakleigh I, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, Shady Creek, The Village of Wicklow.

GUESTS:  Marge Riepe, Andy Pouncey, Cindi Younker, Sharon Goldsworthy, and Tom Lott.

 CALL TO ORDER: Billy Brown called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  New representative Arthur Manchester (Bromley) introduced himself.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

OLD BUSINESS:
Mayor’s Report—Mayor Goldsworthy discussed the amended budget, which reflects a 40¢ property tax increase.  25¢ of the increase is because money is being held in Nashville; 5¢ reflects additional costs because of the County ambulance service and the library; 5¢ is the result of the tax loss with Wal-Mart leaving; and 5¢ reflects existing costs that investment income could not meet.  $1.5 million was cut out of last year’s budget, and this year’s budget is less than last year’s.

The City is paying $50,000 to the County, which contracts with a private ambulance service.  The City has not been happy with a rural metro service, but this will only be a two-year contract and will be closely monitored.

July 22nd storm update:  The Emergency Action Management Plan was in place by 8 AM on the 22nd.  There are an estimated 100,00 cubic yards of debris, and the City has contracted with BFI to do the cleanup for $860,000.  FEMA will reimburse 75% of the cleanup cost and the rest will be paid by money in the City reserves.  Twice as many MLGW customers are affected than there were in the ice storm.

GUEST SPEAKERS:  

Marge Riepe gave an overview of the Old Germantown District Tour, which “offers a sense of time and place to remind visitors of the City’s roots.  The photo markers preserve the historical character of the District, an area that closely overlays the original town center incorporated in 1841.  Each photo marker allows you to stand where a photographer snapped the picture years ago,” (Historic Germantown guide.)  The 24-site walking tour starts at the Baptist Chapel and ends at Germantown High School.  The two oldest existing buildings on the tour are Germantown Presbyterian Church (1851, now used as a chapel) and the Baptist Chapel (1870.)  Either Andy Pouncey or Marge Riepe is available to give this presentation to your neighborhood association.  The Historic Germantown guide is available at any of the sites along the walking tour.

Andy Pouncey spoke about residential development.  The Principles/Guidelines for Residential Development were written by the Department of Development with input from the Board of Mayor and Aldermen, the Planning Commission, and the Neighborhood Preservation Commission, and the guidelines are referenced by laws.  Initially this was supposed to be for in-fill development but then was expanded to include all residential development.  There also are guidelines for non-residential development.  Six principles are outlined in the guidelines:

1.  Development should respect the past and present

2.  Development character should be of a familiar form.

3.  Development architecture should be durable.

4.  Development should relate to the street.

5.  Development should be convenient and safe.

6.  Development should relate to the natural environment and include appropriate new       landscaping.

These Principles/Guidelines should be ready and approved by November 1.

 Cindi Younker, Assistant Director Germantown Performing Arts Centre, gave a brief overview of GPAC and its 10-year history.  GPAC is staffed and run by the City.  It has a $2.15 million budget, 33% of which is raised through ticket sales.  The City pays operating costs, but GPAC raises the rest through shows, rentals, meetings, community events, and educational classes for adults and children.  It also has a full-time operating children’s theatre.  This year’s fundraiser is Bob Newhart, and the entertainment series are Acoustic Crossroads, Cabaret and Comedy, Dance Performance, and Family.  IRIS is an orchestra of 40-50 musicians from sixteen states and two countries.  It performs once/month, 8 times/year.  Michael Stern is the conductor and music director and has a contract for the next five years.  A commissioned piece is done each year.  Just because the publicity says IRIS is sold out doesn’t mean that you can’t get seats, so always call for seat availability.

OLD BUSINESS:

Police Department Report—Deputy Chief Tom Lott reported that crime is down in the City.  He warned people, after the storm, to be on the watch for door-to-door tree trimmers, yardmen, clean-up crews, etc.  They may be part of a burglar team.  He reminded people that solicitation is against the law in Germantown.  However, by State law, all solicitors must register with the county sheriff.  He reminded people that National Night Out is August 5.  Call Lt. Joe Bradley, 757-7328, if you want a representative from the Police Department to come to your neighborhood that night.   

NEW BUSINESS:

Announcements—Marge Riepe reminded representatives that the Great Race netted $5000 to the library, because Germantown was chosen as the best city.  Also, Germantown Bargain Days will be August 1 and 2.

Bill Tupis (Bavarian Village) announced that Bavarian Village is very concerned about the proposed TDOT widening of Poplar project.  He asked neighborhoods to make their residents aware of this project and to support Bavarian Village.  Jeffrey Berman (Kimbrough Green) voiced support and expressed concern that the City is not giving much information to the residents. 

Next Meeting—The next meeting will be September 25, 2003, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.



ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.  

